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Dear New Hope family,

The earliest document preserved in the New Testament is 1 Thessalonians, a letter written by Paul in 51 C.E. to the
church at Thessalonika. It is our first impression ofwhat the newly bornChristian faithmight have been like--decades
before the gospels were written. In this letter, Paul writes to a beloved community, saying: How can we thank God
enough for you in return for all the joy that we feel before our God because of you? (1 Thessalonians 3:9). These
words express my gratitude for the enduring impact you have had upon my life.

Paul wondered whether he would ever see the people at Thessalonika again, and he cared deeply about their faith.
Soon I will be far away, and although I will not see you, this family of faith will always hold a place in my heart. We
have shared in both personal trials and celebrations in the past three decades. You have shown a deep kindness
to me and to my loved ones which I cherish.

Saying goodbye is never easy.My last service of worship is this weekend, the first Sunday ofOctober.Wewill gather
for worship as Christians have done since before Paul wrote his letter to the Thessalonians. For almost 2000 years,
faithful people have been parting from one another with words of Christ’s peace, and we will do the same. At my last
Sunday service, we will take the time to say good-byes and to release each other from our covenant in ministry. You
will hold a special fondness in my heart, but after I leave here for the last time that day, I will not be able to baptize
or officiate at funerals or weddings for members of this church unless they have been previously arranged. This
synod-wide covenant is the practice in our faith tradition to keep boundaries clear and congregations healthy.

Paul writes, And may the Lord make you increase and abound in love for one another and for all, just as we abound
in love for you. (1 Thessalonians 3:12) Like Paul, I wonder how things will develop for you here at NewHope. I have
hopes for your future together. I pray thatGodwill bewith you in all that you do and that youwill share your abounding
love with the hungry and hurting in this community and in the world. I pray that you will be spiritually nourished by
your work on Christ’s behalf.

Your next chapter will unfold without me, as mine will without you. Whatever comes next, know that you do not face
it alone, for theGodwhomadeyouand theChristwho redeemedyouand theHolySpirit whocomforts youwill always
be with you. You also have each other in this family of faith – I hope you can discover or rediscover this profound
gift you have in each other. As God has blessed you, may you be a blessing to others.

With gratitude and love for a lifetime of good memories and love,

Pastor Craig
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To oƵƌ Neǁ Hope LƵƚheƌan ChƵƌch FamilǇ͕ 

 

We aƌe enƚeƌing a Ɵme of ƚƌanƐiƟon in oƵƌ chƵƌch and ǁe ƌecogniǌe ƚhaƚ noƚ all of ƚhe changeƐ ǁill be 

eaƐǇ oƌ feel naƚƵƌal͘  Time ǁill heal Ɛome of ƚhiƐ hƵƌƚ and moƐƚ of ƚhe change ǁill occƵƌ ǁhen ǁe 

ƌemembeƌ ƚhaƚ ǁe aƌe ƚhe chƵƌch͘  OƵƌ ƌelaƟonƐhip ǁiƚh God haƐ noƚ changed͘  PaƐƚoƌ Cƌaig ǁaƐ oƵƌ 

leadeƌ͕ ƚƌƵƐƚed fƌiend and adǀiƐoƌ foƌ manǇ ǇeaƌƐ͘  We ƚhank him foƌ dedicaƟng Ɛo mƵch of hiƐ life ƚo 

ƵƐ͕ oƵƌ ƐpiƌiƚƵal gƌoǁƚh and ƐƵcceƐƐ͘  Iƚ iƐ Ɛimilaƌ ƚo ǁhen ǁe pƵƌchaƐed ƚhe bƵilding ƚhaƚ hoƵƐeƐ oƵƌ 

chƵƌch ƚodaǇ͘  Some of ƵƐ Ɛaid͕ “We haǀe pƵƌchaƐed a chƵƌch͊͟ and PaƐƚoƌ Cƌaig ǁoƵld ƌeƐpond͕ “No͕ 

ǁe haǀe a chƵƌch͘  We haǀe jƵƐƚ pƵƌchaƐed a bƵilding ƚo hoƵƐe oƵƌ chƵƌch͘͟  He haƐ ǁoƌked ƟƌeleƐƐlǇ 

ƚo Ɛhape ƵƐ inƚo a congƌegaƟon bƵilƚ on loǀe and ƌeƐpecƚ foƌ each oƚheƌ and ƚaƵghƚ ƵƐ ƚo ƌeǀeƌe and 

ƚƌƵƐƚ ƚhe paƚh foƌǁaƌd led bǇ God͘ 

Noǁ iƚ iƐ Ɵme foƌ ƵƐ ƚo pick Ƶp ƚhe manƚle of leadeƌƐhip foƌ ƚhiƐ ƚƌanƐiƟon peƌiod ǁhile ǁe aƐƐeƐƐ oƵƌ 

needƐ͕ ǁoƌk ǁiƚh an inƚeƌim paƐƚoƌ and͕ eǀenƚƵallǇ͕ begin ƚo look foƌ a neǁ paƐƚoƌ foƌ Neǁ Hope͘  OƵƌ 

ChƵƌch CoƵncil haƐ an eǆcellenƚ ƚemplaƚe of ƚhe pƌoceƐƐ ;pƌoǀided bǇ ƚhe SǇnodͿ and all membeƌƐ of 

ƚhe chƵƌch ǁill be inǀolǀed in deƚeƌmining oƵƌ fƵƚƵƌe͘  We ǁill Ƶphold ƚhe miƐƐion of ƚhe ChƵƌch and 

ƚhe poƐiƟǀe qƵaliƚǇ of life and loǀe in ƚhiƐ congƌegaƟon͘  We alƐo ƌecogniǌe ƚhe need foƌ Ɵme ƚo adjƵƐƚ 

ƚo ƚhe neǁ ƌelaƟonƐhipƐ and ǁill ƌeach oƵƚ in caƌe and compaƐƐion ƚo one anoƚheƌ͘ 

AƐ ƚheƐe changeƐ become oƵƌ neǁ noƌmal͕ ǁe ǁill need ƚo ƚƵƌn ƚo oƵƌ incoming Inƚeƌim PaƐƚoƌ͕ 

Deacon LǇnn and ƚhe ChƵƌch CoƵncil foƌ ƐƵppoƌƚ͕ gƵidance͕ and paƐƚoƌal caƌe͘  ThiƐ ǁill enƐƵƌe oƵƌ 

conƟnƵed healing and deǀelopmenƚ aƐ a chƵƌch and alloǁ PaƐƚoƌ Cƌaig ƚo deǀoƚe hiƐ aƩenƟon ƚo hiƐ 

neǁ congƌegaƟon͘  He ǁill alǁaǇƐ be oƵƌ fƌiend bƵƚ hiƐ focƵƐ aƐ oƵƌ PaƐƚoƌ iƐ ended͘ 

We haǀe all ƚhe ƚoolƐ ǁe need foƌ a poƐiƟǀe and ƐƵcceƐƐfƵl fƵƚƵƌe͘  When ǁe ǁoƌk ƚogeƚheƌ and ǁiƚh 

God͕ all ƚhingƐ aƌe poƐƐible͘ 
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Iƚ iƐ ƚhaƚ Ɵme of Ǉeaƌ foƌ ǇoƵƌ CongƌegaƟonal CoƵncil ƚo be good ƐƚeǁaƌdƐ of ƚhe monieƐ ǁe all conͲ
ƚƌibƵƚe and deǀelop a bƵdgeƚ foƌ ϮϬϮϮ͘ In oƌdeƌ ƚo do ƚheƐe ƚhingƐ͕ ǁe aƌe all called Ƶpon ƚo make a 
financial commiƚmenƚ͘ ThoƐe difficƵlƚ ǁoƌdƐ͕ “make a pledge͘͟ 

ThiV \ear’V Pledge CommiWmenW Wheme iV, Forward with Thanksgiving.   

Chapƚeƌ ϭϲ of DeƵƚeƌonomǇ iƐ a call ƚo celebƌaƚe God’Ɛ ǁoƌk ƚo fƌee ƚhe IƐƌaeliƚeƐ fƌom EgǇpƚ and 
ƐlaǀeƌǇ͘ In oƌdeƌ ƚo Ɛhoǁ ƚheiƌ ƚhankfƵlneƐƐ͕ ƚheǇ ǁeƌe called ƚo make a gift pƌopoƌƟonal ƚo ƚhe Ɛiǌe of 
God’Ɛ bleƐƐing Ƶpon ƚhem͘ VeƌƐe ϭϳ ƐaǇƐ “giǀe aƐ ǇoƵ are able͕ according aƐ ƚhe Lord haƐ bleƐƐed 
ǇoƵ.” 

Foƌ mƵch of ƚhe paƐƚ Ǉeaƌ ǁe haǀe been figƵƌaƟǀelǇ held capƟǀe ƚo ƚhe impacƚ of COVID-ϭϵ͘ We ǁeƌe 
aƐked ƚo iƐolaƚe oƵƌƐelǀeƐ and change oƵƌ ǁoƌk and ǁoƌƐhip habiƚƐ͘ ThƌoƵgh iƚ all͕ people and Neǁ 
Hope haǀe adapƚed in manǇ ǁaǇƐ ƚo liǀe oƵƌ liǀeƐ and conƟnƵe ƚo pƌoǀide a ǀalƵable Ɛeƌǀice ƚo oƵƌ 
membeƌƐhip and commƵniƚǇ͘ 

And noǁ ǁe aƌe fƌee͕ moƐƚlǇ͕ ƚo moǀe foƌǁaƌd͘ We aƌe moǀing forǁard ǁiƚh ƚhankƐgiǀing foƌ ƚhe 
ƐƚeadfaƐƚ commiƚmenƚ of ƚhe congƌegaƟon͕ ƚhe Ɛeƌǀice of oƵƌ chƵƌch and ƚhe leƐƐonƐ ǁe leaƌned 
fƌom ƚhe eǆpeƌience͘ We leaƌned ƚhaƚ oƵƌ chƵƌch and faiƚh cannoƚ be bƌoken foƌ lack of a faciliƚǇ͘ 
Eǀen ƚhoƵgh ǁe aƌe fƌee ƚo ƵƐe oƵƌ faciliƟeƐ͕ ǁe haǀe enhanced oƵƌ abiliƚǇ foƌ Ɛmall gƌoƵpƐ ƚo ƌemain 
in conƚacƚ and ƚo Ɛhaƌe oƵƌ Ɵme of ǁoƌƐhip ǁiƚh anǇone͕ anǇǁheƌe in ƚhe ǁoƌld͘ 



CeƌƚaiŶlǇ ǁe haǀe mƵch mŽƌe ƚŽ be ƚhaŶkfƵl fŽƌ͘ We haǀe liǀeƐ filled ǁiƚh lŽǀiŶg familǇ aŶd fƌieŶdƐ͕ 
ǁŽŶdeƌfƵl ƚeacheƌƐ͕ meŶƚŽƌƐ aŶd cŽǁŽƌkeƌƐ͘ ThaŶkfƵl fŽƌ ƚhe cŽmmƵŶiƚǇ ǁe liǀe iŶ aŶd ƚhe cƌeaƟǀiƚǇ 
Žf Neǁ HŽƉe ChƵƌch ƚŽ Ɛeƌǀe ƚhiƐ cŽmmƵŶiƚǇ aŶd Ɛhaƌe ƚhe gŽŽd ŶeǁƐ͘ TheƐe aƌe GŽd’Ɛ bleƐƐiŶgƐ 
maŶifeƐƚed iŶ aŶd aƌŽƵŶd ƵƐ all͘ 

We aƌe aƐkiŶg ƚhaƚ ǇŽƵ aŶd ǇŽƵƌ hŽƵƐehŽld ƌeflecƚ ƵƉŽŶ GŽd’Ɛ bleƐƐiŶgƐ aŶd ƉƌaǇeƌfƵllǇ make a 
Ɖledge iŶ ƚhaŶkƐgiǀiŶg ƚŽ cŽŶƟŶƵe all Neǁ HŽƉe ƉƌŽǀideƐ aƐ ǁe mŽǀe fŽƌǁaƌd ƚŽgeƚheƌ͘ 

YŽƵƌ Ɖledge iƐ aŶ eƐƟmaƚe Žf ǁhaƚ ǇŽƵ belieǀe ǇŽƵ caŶ eŶƚƌƵƐƚ ƚŽ Neǁ HŽƉe iŶ ϮϬϮϮ iŶ ƌeƐƉŽŶƐe ƚŽ 
ƚhe giftƐ ƚhaƚ GŽd haƐ Ɛhaƌed ǁiƚh ǇŽƵ͘ YŽƵƌ Ɖledge iƐ a Ɖƌiǀaƚe maƩeƌ aŶd ǁill ŽŶlǇ be ƐeeŶ bǇ ŽƵƌ 
AƐƐƚ͘ FiŶaŶcial SecƌeƚaƌǇ͕ JŽe BƵlŽck͘ 

Pledge caƌdƐ ǁill be cŽllecƚed dƵƌiŶg ŽƵƌ ǁŽƌƐhiƉ Ɛeƌǀice ŽŶ OcƚŽbeƌ ϭϬƚh͘ AlƚeƌŶaƟǀelǇ͕ ǇŽƵƌ Ɖledge 
caƌd caŶ be mailed ƚŽ Neǁ HŽƉe͘ 

 

ThaŶk ǇŽƵ fŽƌ ǇŽƵƌ geŶeƌŽƐiƚǇ͕ 

 

TŽm LaVaŶŶe 

SƚeǁaƌdƐhiƉ ChaiƌƉeƌƐŽŶ 



PRAYER VENTURES OCTOBER, 2021
These petitions are offered as guides to prayer for the global, social, and outreach ministries of the ELCA, as well as for the needs and circumstances
of our neighbors, communities and world. Thank you for your continued prayers for the life and mission of this church.

1 -Remember in prayer countries or regionswhere there is conflict, civil unrest or violence, especially Afghanistan, Ethiopia,
Myanmar and theMiddle East. Pray that Godwill protect and care for people who endure conflict; have been displaced from
their homes and nations; suffer loss, despair, persecution or trauma; and long for peace, healing and stability. Give thanks
for the work we do together through Lutheran Immigration and Refugee Service, Lutheran Disaster Response, ELCA
Witness in Society, ELCA World Hunger and our partner organizations.
2 -Continue praying for people and communities impacted by recent hurricanes, flooding, severeweather andwildfires, and
for thoseworking to recover fromnatural disasters. Pray that all will find comfort, strength and hope inGod’s loving presence
and in the response and support of caring neighbors, faith communities, disaster response volunteers, Lutheran Disaster
Response, and the global community of siblings in Christ.
3 - Give thanks for the teachings of Jesus that clarify God’s desire for us to value, respect and accept people of all ages,
genders and circumstances.
4 - Feast of Francis of Assisi (1181-1226) Pray that we will greet each day with a sense of awe, gratitude and respect for
creation, for the organisms and creatures that inhabit the earth, for our pets, and for humanity in all its diversity and
complexity― the handiwork of God entrusted to our care and love.
5 - Praise God for the gift of Jesus Christ ― the Son of God, born as one of us and the “exact imprint of God’s very
being” (Hebrews 1:3)― who fulfills the promise of God’s love and mercy and assures us of our salvation.

6 - Pray for ELCA congregations and our work together to serve our neighbor, share the story of Jesus, create vibrant
communities of faith and reflect the radiant light of God’s love, grace and justice in the world.
7 - Pray for congregational leaders, laypeople and health care professionals participating in the Addiction & Faith
Conference (“Awakening Faith Communities to Address Addiction”) in Bloomington, Minn., that they will be inspired and
further equipped to care for people who struggle with addiction, as well as their loved ones.
8 - We should be humbled to know that God has crowned us with glory and honor, especially given how insignificant we
seem in the vastness of God’s creation. Give praise and thanks to God!
9 - Pray for the planning teamof the 2022Multicultural Youth Leadership Event, which precedes the ELCAYouthGathering
and focuses on youth of color. Ask God to nurture an inclusive, Spirit-inspired community, that we might celebrate our
cultures together in the church, embodying equity, diversity, mutuality and oneness in Christ.
10 - Pray that theWord of God, example of Jesus andwork of the Spirit will inspire, equip and guide us to be service-minded
disciples bearing faith, hope, justice, peace and love into the world.
11 - Give thanks for the bounty of autumn and the people who tend crops and orchards that nourish and sustain us. Pray
that we will work together year-round in our communities to help our food-insecure neighbors find convenient, consistent,
affordable sources of healthy food.
12 -God,weaskyou to teachus toappreciate life andseeeachdayasanopportunity todoGod’swork in theworld—serving
our neighbor, sharing our faith and expressing our gratitude for God’s steadfast love and compassion.
13 - Pray for soldiers serving in places of conflict, returning home from deployment or recovering from injuries or trauma.
Give thanks for the people who attend to their well-being and daily needs, especially chaplains serving in the U.S. military
and in Veterans Affairs hospitals, and congregation members providing care and support for soldiers and their families.
14 - Nothing is hidden from God, who knows our every thought, intention, desire and need. Give thanks for Jesus, the Son
ofGod,who lived in theworldwith us and reassures us that, in every circumstance,God is approachable, full of grace,mercy
and understanding.
15 -Give thanks for women today and throughout church historywho have served as reformers and leaders, helping ground
our church, institutions and ministries in the good news of Jesus Christ and the work God calls us to do in the world.



16 -Pray that theSpiritwill strengthenourwisdomandskills thatwemight better stewardour oceans,which influence
weather, providebountiful food, facilitateglobal tradeand travel, and renewuswith their beautyandpower, reflecting
God’s creative might.
17 -Pray that, assiblings inChrist,wewill encourageandassist oneanother inbeingdiligent, empatheticandhumble
as we serve our neighbor throughout our baptismal journeys.
18 - Pray that during this lingering pandemic the Spirit will guide us to show patience, exercise flexibility and care
for our neighbor’s physical and spiritual well-being, and that it will inspire in us a spirit of sacrificial love and concern
for one another, especially the most vulnerable.
19 - Pray for our elders, who strengthen our congregations andministrieswith their experience, wisdomand passion
for doing God’s work in the world. Ask the Spirit to stir our creativity in reaching out to and engaging with elders who
are homebound or in assisted-living facilities or senior communities.
20 - Give thanks that in Christ we have a loving, patient teacher and a clear example of how to care for our neighbors
in need and pursue justice, equity and healing in the world.
21 - Give thanks that we can trust in God― our refuge, strength and hope in every circumstance.
22 - Pray for the ELCA Innovation Lab, created to help our church respond to the opportunities and challenges of
introducing more people to God’s grace in an ever-changing, increasingly complex world.
23 - Praise God that our salvation doesn’t depend on who we are or what we do but comes to us as a gift of God’s
love and forgiveness through the life, suffering, death and resurrection of Jesus Christ.
24 - Pray that our faith in Jesus Christ will reassure us that God’s grace, mercy and compassion can be trusted and
that only God can truly transform us and make us whole.
25 - Pray for the work and ministries of our global companions during this time when we cannot accompany them
in person. Give thanks that the Spirit continues to strengthen our relationships as siblings in Christ through prayer,
technology, generosity, advocacy and shared resources.

26 - Give thanks for our siblings in Christ who write hymns and songs that reflect on our faith, Scripture and God’s
work in the world, helping us express our daily joys, sorrows and concerns.
27 - The year-round outdoor ministries and retreat centers of our church provide opportunities for spiritual growth
and renewal, leadership development and ministry with youth. Pray that they will flourish as they recover from and
adapt to the impact of the lingering pandemic.
28 - Praise God for the wisdom and intent of creating a wonderfully diverse humankind and world. Pray that we will
respond with awe, respect and joyful thanksgiving.
29 - “The Lord has done great things for us, and we rejoiced” (Psalm 126:3). Give joy, praise and thanksgiving to
God!
30 - Pray for our neighbors who are, in increasing numbers, homeless or on the verge of becoming homeless. Give
thanks for communities of faith that respond with food, shelter, clothing, social services and health care, and that
work diligently to end homelessness.

31 - Reformation Day The impact of Martin Luther and other reformers has special significance for the global
community of Lutheran Christians. Give thanks that we are set free by the grace and light of God to grow, change,
confess our flaws and failings, and ground our church anew in the word and truth of God in Jesus Christ.

This resourcemay be copied and shared amongmembers and friends of the congregations of the Evangelical LutheranChurch
in America. Contact info@elca.org for additional information. Evangelical Lutheran Church in America, 8765W. Higgins Road,
Chicago, IL 60631-4101. Telephone: 800-638-3522, ext. 2458.



From the Deacon

Dear friends,

I’d like to sharewith you aportion ofmy report to the congregation,whichwent out at the congregational
meeting on September 26th, edited to be current.

This year I’ve added all sorts of duties that didn’t used to be on my job description for senior ministry.
I am involved inguiding,butnotactuallyhands-on, theweekly tech rehearsal forworship.Wehavehired
one Moorpark Community College student to help with audio production and I am the liaison between
MPC and New Hope. We have also added a music technology intern to help with production.

People 65 and older (some much older) make up a large portion of our congregation. During a normal
time,mywork includesmakinghospital, rehab,assisted livingandhomevisitsasneeded.Now, instead,
I spendahugeamount ofmy timeonline, onZoommeetings, andon the phone touching basewith folks
who need help, encouragement, prayer or just a quick visit. I’m one of two people, along with Pastor
Craig, who has the ability to schedule Zoom meetings for New Hope events. Zoom is also the way I
attend congregational council meetings, Tuesday morning Bible study, and Worship and Music
Committee meetings. Eventually that will become a hybrid process for many meetings, and I’ve been
involved in the technology for that. We are now having in-person livestreamed worship every week.
Pastor Craig’s time with New Hope will end on October 4th, and we hope to have an interim pastor in
place in November. This means that worship for the rest of October will be guided by a team including
Aleta Braxton, David Cohen, Tom LaVanne, Alison Rowe, and Terry Paulson. While Pastor Craig
graciously provided us some guidance in that regard, we will still need to put things together for our
worship leaders and tech crew on a weekly basis. I will probably be preaching more frequently, every
3-4 weeks instead of every 4-5.

I guesswhat I’m trying to say is thatOctober needs to be “cut theDeacon someslack”month. Likemany
of you, I’mgrieving theendof our timewithPastorCraig and starting to figure out howwewill be blessed
by others who come our way. I probably won’t be as quick to return messages, emails, and texts as I
have been, and more of the prayer chain requests will probably be handled by Gail McGinnis. Thank
you for your understanding.Remember as theSundaySchool songsays, “Weare the church together!”

Blessings,

Deacon Lynn



Helping those who struggle in the Conejo Valley
Dear Friends of Harbor House,

We had hoped by the Fall of 2021, wewould be close to opening up our daily sit downmeal program. Due
to the rise of theDelta variant, we are going to be cautious and continuewith our pick up program. To keep
this program going, we need more people to sign up to bring lunches. We are hoping you can pick a day
where you make 10 or more lunches, our sign up sheet is blank in many spots. Thank you for continuing
to support this program on a daily basis. Last week we finished our 76th week of this lunch/meal program
and lastweekwe served 511meals.Our program is openevery day for anyonewhoneeds ameal. Please
help if you can.

We are also workingwith groups and individuals to have asmany hotmeals as possible during themonth.
In August, we had 22 hot dinners out of the 31 days which is the best we've done so far. We also have
sign ups available to bring hot meals.

Besides supporting our community with meals, we are supporting our neighbors by helping with rent and
utility payments. We have many people hard hit by Covid who need the help so they can remain housed
with their lights on. To further support this work, we will be having a fundraiser on October 3. We hope
you can join us for our first Concert 4 theConejo.Wewill be outdoors andwehope you can join us for some
music, fun and food.

Thank you to everyone who has helped us as work through the pandemic and continue to help our most
vulnerable people. I am awed every day by the generosity of spirit that lives here in the Conejo Valley.
Without you, Harbor House would not be able to do our work.

Sheri Groenveld
Operations Director
harborhouseto.org



CHRISTMAS GREENERY

It's that time of year to order your greenery. PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE talk to your neighbors, friends
and co-workers and encourage them to send direct delivery gifts. Everyone has a special person who
is difficult to shop for and they will love receiving a fresh green wreath or other decoration that fill their
home with the aroma of Christmas. The direct delivery gifts are a great idea for companies to send to
their clients. It's a special way to say "THANKS." Be sure and make this unique opportunity known to
all who like to have beautiful fragrant andREALChristmas greenery surround themat the holidays. And
don't forget toordergreenery for yourownhome too! Thegreenerywill arriveshortly afterThanksgiving.
Youcanordergreenery fromGailMcGinnisafterworshipservicesonOctober24th, 31st, andNovember
7th, email (gsmcginnis@roadrunner.com) or call me at 805-523-7884 and I will be happy to take your
order. If your order will be going to the same people you have sent to in the past, I have all your info
on the computer so make it easy on yourself. Checks can be made payable to New Hope Lutheran
Church, just be sure to mark it for "greenery." The prices and pictures of greenery are below. There
is no charge for delivery, but we do have to pay sales tax and that will be added on to the price of your
greenery order. All orders are due to me no later than November 8th.

HOLIDAY GREENERY

22" Mixed Evergreen Gift Wreath - $36
2 - 10' Western Cedar Gift Garland - $43
Gift Centerpiece with LED Candle - $33

Noble Fir Gift Door Swag - $38
28" Mixed Evergreen Gift Wreath - $41
Rustic Pine Cone Gift Basket - $31

Evergreen Gift Set - $67
NEW - Reindeer and Sleigh Gift Set - $25



Let us remember the following
people in our prayers........

Continued prayers of healing
for Barbara Artinian, Floyd Bealer,
Irene Bright, Elisabeth Brown,
Evelyn Colby, Matt and Sandy
Cowden, Steve Frye, Lyla Grant,
Bob Green, Sandy Hansen, Del
Hultgren, Sue Koons, Hans Kunz,
Joyce Lawson, Reeta Leland,
Jorgen Makitalo, Cheryl Merrill,
Kathryn Murray, Debbie Niebolt,
Ava Grace O'Connell, Cindy
O'Hare, Karen Orefice, Ahoo
Pilehvari, Sharon Pryor, Wayne
Rickert, Nina Rose Sawaya,
Madelyn and Stan Swope, Jane
Taschereau, Rose Topliss, Fred
Turner, Britt Tsumpes and Ralph
Zbrog.

Prayers for our servicemen -
Landen Anderson, Gerren Blair,
Taylor Blair, Heather Brown, Keith
Brown, Patrick Clohessy, Cynthia
Colby, Jonah Hershman, Kyle
McCarley, Ikenna Olelewe, and
Jason Retter.

Please let Marsha Chew know if
you're able to be on a call list for a
Thousand Oaks senior who would
like rides to Sunday worship.
Thank you.

Prayer Shawl Ministry
A prayer shawl is a knitted or

crocheted shawl that can comfort
and support those in need. While
stitching, the maker of the shawl
prays for the recipient. Prayer

Social Ministry

Aswe head into Fall, I would like
to thankall of youwhohavecontinued
to provide food and supplies for our
Social Ministry Partners. We have a
team of folks who have prepared
lunches faithfully for many years
through thick and thin, helping LSS
feed those who are in need. We are
now back to our 3rd Monday of the
month hot meal program for Harbor
House.

It is still necessary to prepare
individual portions for “take away” as
the meal service/shelter is not able to
return yet to regular operation. We
are fondly known as the “chicken pot
pie church” as we have been heating
and providing this entree for months.
It is very much appreciated and loved
by those picking up their hot dinner.
Manna has continued to receive
donations as they are collected at
church.

I wish to thank each of you who
have been so faithful to stay
committed to social ministry outreach
as we all negotiate these interesting
times!
Blessings,
Merylee Blair

Pledge Updates

ThirdQuarter 2021 giving statements
will be distributed thismonth, either in
person, by email, or by mail. Please
contact Joe Bulock (Asst. Financial
Secretary) if you have any questions
after reviewing these statements.

shawls can be made to convey
blessings for a wedding, birth,
Baptism, or comfort during an
illness or loss. If you would like to
request a prayer shawl for
someone, or would like information
on how you can participate in this
ministry, you can use this URL for
the “click here” link: https://
www . n ewho p e a g o u r a . o r g /
ministries/prayer-shawl-ministry/
and it will take you to the Prayer
Shawl Request form.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

We have a wonderful new audio-
visual system and sound board!
Weare soexcited to show it off! We
are STILL in need of volunteers
who would assist us with Sunday
worship. Each week during the
mid-week and again on Sunday
morning at 9 AM the worship team
(musicians, Deacon, and key
volunteers) rehearse Sunday
worship. Wewould like to invite you
to be a part of the exciting endeavor
of worship leadership. We can and
will train you for the work as slide
editor/advancer, sound director,
and VMix director. Currently a
small group (Calvin Beeker, Laurie
Scott, and Terry Paulson) serve in
those capacities. You can certainly
learn it and the worshipping
community needs your help! If
you're interested, call or email Terry
Paulson or Calvin Beeker.

https://www.newhopeagoura.org/ministries/prayer-shawl-ministry/
https://www.newhopeagoura.org/ministries/prayer-shawl-ministry/
https://www.newhopeagoura.org/ministries/prayer-shawl-ministry/


MANNA FOOD PANTRY

Food can now be brought to
church to be donated. Look for the
MANNA box in the narthex. If you
would like to make a donation in
person to MANNA, they are located
at 3020 Crescent Way, Thousand
Oaks 91362.

Any questions, call Ann Ashamallah
at (818) 613-6818.

Top Priority Items:

1. Baking Items – cookie/cake
mixes
2. Canned Spaghetti
3. Pasta Sauce (Canned)
4. Ramen/Noodles
5. Canned Stew/Chili
6 Hamburger Helper
7. Kidney Beans
8. Flavored Rice
9. Jam/Jelly
10.Condiments

The daytime Book Club will meet at
11:45 AM on Zoom on Tuesday,
October5th todiscuss "ADoor in the
Earth" by Amy Waldman. Please
join us if you can. The future books
we are reading are....

November 2nd - "The Weight of a
Piano" by Chris Cander

December 7th - "The Dearly
Beloved" by Cara Wall

New Hope Mission
Endowment Fund

Accepting Applications for
Grant Money

New Hope Lutheran Church’s Mission
Endowment Fund was established in
2017 to support outreach, locally and
around the world, above and beyond
the programs supported through our
annual budget. The Mission
Endowment Fund is supported through
gifts andbequestsand isa legacyof our
faith in New Hope’s role with future
generations.

This year, the Committee has
designated a total of $10,000 for grants
to be disbursed in 2021-2022, and is
now accepting applications for those
grants until November 30th. We will
consider proposals that support
religious, charitable, or educational
projects, and we need you to let us
know how we can support YOUR
FAVORITE non-profit that meets these
objectives. Please direct a contact at
your charity to complete a Grant
Distribution Request form found on our
website. Once completed, the form
can be sent by email or regular mail to
New Hope Lutheran Church at the
addresses on the form.

We look forward to receiving additional
requests to enhance our ministries in
the surrounding communities and
around the globe.

The Endowment Committee

Habitat for Humanity

You are invited to a first-ever
Interfaith Build on either Friday,
October 22d or Saturday,
October 23rd from 8 AM to 2:30
PM at a construction site in Port
Hueneme.

It is in partnership with Team
Rubicon, a nonprofit organization
that mobilizes veterans to help
people prepare, respond, and
recover from disasters and
humanitarian crises. The build
will join people from different
backgrounds and faiths to put
aside differences, build homes,
and celebrate inclusion and
diversity within our community.
Volunteers will provide helping
hands on the five-home site in
Port Hueneme. They are
partnering with 5 hardworking,
local families, who are building
their future homes alongside
volunteers. No experience
needed. Habitat staff and Crew
Leads will train you and provide
tools and safety equipment.
Food will be provided.

Spots are limited to five
volunteers from each place of
worship and they fill up quickly so
RSVPby responding to this email
as soon as you can! Volunteers
must be aged 16 and above. No
cost to participate.

Katie Norris
Katie@habitatventura.org



There is much to discover 
on our local trails.

Join us 7-8:30a.m. 
Tuesdays and Saturdays 

These hikes include amazing trails with 
beautiful views and are easy enough for kids, 
but still fun for adults. If you would like to 
join us, email Terry Paulson,

terry@terrypaulson.com
You will receive regular emails with details on 
our next hike where we will meet.

Experts say that 
being in nature can 
boost your mood 
and improve 
mental health.

WAYS
to

GIVE

Secure Giving through 
our website using the 
PayPal donate option 
NewHopeAgoura.org  Online

Electronically

Contact the church 
office for assistance 
in setting up VANCO
automated giving

offering plate is 
available at all 
in-person worship 
services. In Person

Address to:
New Hope Church
29295 Agoura Road 
Agoura Hills, CA  

91301
By Mail

Sharing Your Time
& Talents 

If interested in 
serving,  contact the 
church office for 
more information 

Volunteer

https://www.youtube.com/newhopeagoura

Our subscribers are notified 
whenever New Hope posts a 

worship video or starts a 
live-stream service.

Click link to subscribe:



Dig deeper into Godĉs word with friends 
 

for more information on our bible studies 
 visit our website at https://www.newhopeagoura.org/upcoming-events/ 



Is accepting applications for grants, now 
through November 30, 2021

New Hope Lutheran 
Church 

Mission Endowment Committee

Proposals from any non-profit supporting 
religious, charitable  or educational projects 

will be considered. 

V isit our website homepage 
for details

Let us help you recognize your special 
event or someone special

Tø request ån åltår fløwer årrångement:  
go Yo oZr \ebsiYe©s GIVING menu, select 
ÅLTÅR FLØWER DØNÅTIØNS ånd cømplete the 
førm, ør cøntåct the church øffice  

Yøur persønål messåge will be included in øur 
wørship service ånnøuncements ånd the 

årrångement is yøurs tø tåke følløwing øur service.



October Birthdays
1 Cheri Ash
3 Chuck Kemmerer
10 Reid Powledge
11 Nancy Rowe
14 Kathy Rogers
15 Mary Ann Fiore
17 Darlene Daigle
23 Terry Paulson
26 Charles and Joseph

Fitzgerald
29 John Bell

New Hope Lutheran Church

29295 Agoura Road

Agoura Hills, CA 91301

818-889-8700

www.NewHopeAgoura.org

The deadline for all articles
for the November newsletter is
October 25th. Be sure to email
them to
gsmcginnis@roadrunner.com.

Support Our Military

Please continue to collect personal
care items and treats to support our
troops. Travel size products such as
soaps, shampoo, razors, lotions,
deodorants, etc. are especially
appreciated. Hard candies, lifesavers,
andbreathmintsmake refreshing treats to
share too. Youmaydrop these itemsoff in
the box in the narthex.

New 2022 Council
Members

* Natalie Larkin - Faith Formation
* Gary McGinnis - Facilities

* Merylee Blair - Social Ministry
* Alison Rowe - VP and Staff

MInistry
* Chuck Titcomb - Development
* Mary Gallagher - Secretary and

Evangelism
* Robin Martin - Worship and

Music
* Leila Mader - Fellowship

* Ann Ashamallah - Stewardship
* John Bell - Treasurer and

Finance
* Tom LaVanne - President and

Lay Ministry

Outgoing Council members are Brian
Gibbons and Jim Merrill.

THANKS for all your years of service
to the Council and congregation.


